
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID Update 

December 7, 2021  

 

Dear Residents, Tenants, and Families,  

On Monday, December 6 we tested Knutson Place tenants, and Woodlands residents for the Covid-19 

virus and all tests came back negative. We also tested employees from both St. John’s nursing homes 

and all tests came back negative.  

Yesterday, we were informed of a Luther Place nursing home employee that was tested offsite that 

tested positive for the Covid-19 virus.  

The current Covid positivity rate in Freeborn County is 18%. An 18% positivity rate is a concern and 

shows that the Covid-19 virus is spreading in Freeborn County. If you live in Freeborn County, please 

take precautions when you are out and about in the community to protect yourself and your family.  

Seventy percent of St. John’s employees have now been vaccinated. We continue to encourage all St. 

John’s employees to get vaccinated against this virus. Hopefully the number of employees that are 

vaccinated will continue to increase over the next few weeks.  

Sincerely,  

 

Scot Spates  

CEO / Administrator     

 


